
Upcoming Events

Monday 5 August - Grandparents Day Liturgy,
morning tea and open classrooms

Mon, Tues, Thurs - 4B Parent teacher meetings

Thursday 8 August - Fancy Feet Fundraiser for 
Mary Macs Place

Wednesday 21 August - Book Week Parade

Friday 30 August - Fathers Day Breakfast and
Liturgy

Tuesday 17 September - Creative Arts Festival
High School Musical Jr Performance

 OUR LADY OF DOLOURS
NEWS
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Ignite, Innovate & Include in the Spirit of Mercy

FROM THE PRINCIPAL
MARCO IANNI PRINCIPAL

Welcome back to another great term at OLD!

It was so wonderful to welcome all our staff and students back with warm greetings and

joyful smiles. Everyone has returned from holidays well-rested, healthy and ready to engage in

some exciting learning experiences.

Once again we have had a busy start and this term is full of new and varied learning

experiences for all grades. Term 3 is the most rewarding part of the year as the pressure of

Reports, NAPLAN and Parent Interviews is over and we are able to just focus on what we do

best, teaching and learning.

I am looking forward to working with students, staff and parents as the countdown begins for

Grandparents Day, our School Musical, Public Speaking Competition, Book Week and the

beginning of our transition to school program for our incoming Kindergarten 2025 students.

This term will be very exciting at Our Lady of Dolours, with many great opportunities for all

students.

So far this term we have already had a successful celebration with Kindergarten’s 100 days of

school.

We are all looking forward to a successful Term 3 and thank you for your continued support as

we work in partnership for all our beautiful students.

Enrolling now for
2025

https://www.facebook.com/ourladyofdolourschatswood/
https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar/
https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-contacts/enrolment-forms-information/
https://www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-contacts/enrolment-forms-information/
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100 Days of School
Congratulations to our Kindergarten of 2024 who have just
celebrated 100 days of school – hip hip hooray! We are so proud of
you all. 
This milestone was celebrated in classrooms with our
Kindergarten students participating in a wide range of activities to
commemorate this special occasion. Many children displayed
great creativity and came dressed with their decorated 100 day t-
shirt. 
Micah and Jocelyn from KG said “They loved the parade” 
Kheaan and Joshua from KB enjoyed building the tallest tower
using one hundred cups.
Jana and Jacob from KW enjoyed dancing at our 100 days disco. 
It was such a fun successful and fun day and we would like to
thank the OLD community. 
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In Week 10 of last term, Year 3 had a wonderful excursion to Hyde Park Barracks and the Royal Botanical
Gardens. At Hyde Park Barracks, students learned about the effects of British Colonisation in Australia
and practised their skills in historical inquiry and communication. Students then walked to the Royal
Botanical Gardens and enjoyed a lovely lunch and play in the gardens. After lunch, they explored the

impact of colonisation on Aboriginal people and gained a deeper understanding of the significance of
Country and Place. Overall, Year 3 had an enriching day discovering the historical aspects of Sydney.

Year 3 Excursion



We are pleased to share the highlights of our second Advisory Council Meeting in Term 2. The Council
reviewed the annual plan, with particular attention to the changes in the NSW Curriculum. We also
discussed the current and projected enrolment figures for 2025, ensuring we are well-prepared for the
future.
Exciting plans for the Term 3 Musical were outlined, promising a memorable event for students and
families. The meeting also covered details of the successful PEC Church Tour and the upcoming
uniform changes, which aim to enhance our school identity and streamline options for parents.
Additionally, we reviewed the ongoing works and improvements around the school campus, ensuring
a safe and inspiring environment for our students. We also discussed options for the planned Parish
Sacramental Retreat Days, which will offer spiritual enrichment for our students.
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From the Advisory Council

Fancy Feet







Thank you to all the volunteers in our OLD community who came together to make our Term 2 disco such a wonderful success. Without our
parent volunteers these wonderful events for our students would not be possible.

A very big thank you to:

Events committee - disco organisers:                                                                
Meg Geronimo                                                                                                                           
Anna Mata
Marie Villanueva

Mums who helped in supervising the students during the disco :
Bianca Cakmak - photography 
Larissa Costa
Kristha Mangahas
Phea Madamba
Karen Mazon
Andrea Pernesz
Melissa Surjan
Charisma Santiago

Dads on the sausage sizzle:
Joseph Atip
Nathan Costa
Carlo Geronimo
Jeremy Pernesz
Jack Obecena
Jed Madamba
Lee Gorobia
Nico Santiago
JC Villanueva

Parents who served food to the students:
Linda Curran
Harry Ma
Eva Xin
Sarina Xu
Kathy Shen
Queenie
Jinky
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Congratulations to Grace
from Year 4 who recently
came 3rd overall with her

Contemporary/Lyrical Dance
team at the NSW Eutopia

Dance Competition held at
Olympic Park. 

The next State competition
will be held in August at the

ICC Sydney Theatre. We
wish her all the best.
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Canteen Volunteers needed

Looking to volunteer in 2024 but don’t have much time? 
Why not sign up for the OLD Canteen, we only need

 30-45 minutes of your time and the students thank you in advance
for your contribution

Canteen sign up

V O L U N T E E R I N G  A T  O L D
Are you interested in volunteering at OLD in 2024?

It is always wonderful having our parent community join us in the many volunteering opportunities at OLD such as, joining
us on excursion, in the OLD Canteen, the preloved uniform stall, morning teas and more.

If you are interested please click on the below link to complete your volunteer form
Volunteer Declaration

The students thank you in advance for playing an active role in our school community

For Parents

Game Changer - 
Professor Wayne Warburton

Many parents worry their children are gaming to
excess and don’t know how to deal with it.
Psychologist Wayne Warburton says he can
help, with an Australian first program tackling
problem gaming. 
Will it work?

Are you concerned about the amount of screen time your
child has and the effects it has on their brain development?
Did you know around 10% of children develop a substantial
problem around screen use and gaming? To find out more
about the affects of screen time on the growing brain and
how to develop a healthy relationship with screens join us

for:

THE NEUROSCIENCE OF SCREEN
ADDICTION

Tuesday 3 September
6.30pm

Our Lady of Dolours 
RSVP: 30 August - Neusroscience of Screen

Addiction 2024
Please note this is a parent only event

 School of Psychological Sciences
Macquarie University

https://signup.zone/Brx47BAoRfuXYtdXn
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6TdW9-zmC0maab_Nfg2vr4W6A8HBlJdJlRRYltvj8OZUNTNSTFhLSkZNU1ZCQVpKR0pZQjdNUURLQi4u
https://forms.office.com/r/kWHZVYaRxz
https://forms.office.com/r/kWHZVYaRxz
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Book Club 

NOTE: Orders will close Friday August 9
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Rest In Peace Sr Patricia Horton
Sr Patricia was principal of OLD Primary School during the 1970s.
  She was an excellent principal and OLD was an excellent school.
The students from that time have gone on to do very well in life.

 In recent years, Sr Patricia has been in St Peter’s Green Residential
Care.

May she now be at peace as she enters God’s Kingdom.












